
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Spencer Bachus 
U.S. House of Representatives 
442 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Bachus: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Tammy Baldwin 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1022 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Baldwin: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Howard Berman 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2221 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Berman: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Marsha Blackburn 
U.S. House of Representatives 
509 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Blackburn: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Rick Boucher 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2187 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Boucher: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Christopher Cannon 
U.S. House of Representatives 
118 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Cannon: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable John Carter 
U.S. House of Representatives 
408 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Carter: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Steve Chabot 
U.S. House of Representatives 
129 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Chabot: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Howard Coble 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2468 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Coble: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable John Conyers 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2426 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Conyers: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable William Delahunt 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1317 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Delahunt: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Tom Feeney 
U.S. House of Representatives 
323 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Feeney: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Jeffrey Flake 
U.S. House of Representatives 
424 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Flake: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable J. Forbes 
U.S. House of Representatives 
307 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Forbes: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Elton Gallegly 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2427 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Gallegly: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Robert Goodlatte 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2240 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Goodlatte: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Mark Green 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1314 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Green: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Melissa Hart 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1508 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Hart: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable John Hostettler 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1214 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Hostettler: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Henry Hyde 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2110 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Hyde: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Sheila Jackson Lee 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2435 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Jackson Lee: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable William Jenkins 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1207 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Jenkins: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Richard Keller 
U.S. House of Representatives 
419 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Keller: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Steve King 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1432 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative King: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Zoe Lofgren 
U.S. House of Representatives 
102 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Lofgren: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Martin Meehan 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2229 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Meehan: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Jerrold Nadler 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2334 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Nadler: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Michael Pence 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1605 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Pence: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Linda Sanchez 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1007 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Sanchez: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Adam Schiff 
U.S. House of Representatives 
326 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Schiff: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Robert Scott 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2464 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Scott: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable F. Sensenbrenner 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2449 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Sensenbrenner: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Lamar Smith 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2231 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Smith: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Maxine Waters 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2344 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Waters: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Melvin Watt 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2236 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Watt: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Anthony Weiner 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1122 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Weiner: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 4, 2003 
 
 
 
The Honorable Robert Wexler 
U.S. House of Representatives 
213 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Wexler: 
 
On behalf of the more than 950,000 members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS 

(NAR), I want to express our support for Congress’ efforts to address the growing problem of electronic 
spam, i.e. unsolicited bulk e-mails.  
 
Like other individuals and businesspeople, REALTORS must sort through a backlog of unsolicited e-
mails each and every day. This exercise takes time and is an expensive endeavor.   REALTORS conduct 
much of their business via the Internet accessing over 1700 Multiple Listing Services and communicating 
with the many individuals involved in a real estate transaction.  
 
REALTORS are strongly supportive of many of the measures being discussed to control the tidal wave 
of unsolicited bulk e-mails.  However, we also believe that the creation of a Do-Not-E-mail registry must 
be carefully considered to balance the elimination of abusive spamming practices with the needs of small 
business to conduct legitimate business via e-mail without the imposition of a significant compliance 
burden.  
 
If the House includes provisions for a Do-Not-E-mail registry in its bill, we believe those provisions 
must: 
 

• give the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sufficient time to carefully craft a registry that would 
achieve the desired goal of reducing unwanted e-mails while still maintaining the ability of 
legitimate businesses of all sizes to communicate with their clients,  

 
• require the FTC to report within a specified time period to Congress with a proposed registry 

plan, and  
 

• give Congress the opportunity to hear from consumers and the business community on the FTC's 
proposed registry structure and require Congress approve such a plan before the implementation 
of any registry. 

 


